
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

Our Ref: PQ/58597/21 
 
 
1st December 2021  
  

Deputy Sorca Clarke  

Dáil Eireann  

Dublin 2  

 

RE:  To ask the Minister for Health the number of the number of nurses employed in 

Temple Street Children's Hospital, Dublin as or working in the position of Head of Ward 

or Acting Head of Ward without the mandatory five years post qualification experience. 

 

Dear Deputy Clarke  

 

The Director of Nursing at CHI Temple Street has confirmed that there is no Clinical Nurse 

Manager working in a position without the mandatory five years post-qualification experience. 

 
Yours sincerely 

 

_____________________  

Joe Gannon 

Chief Operations Officer 

Email: joe.gannon@nchg.ie  
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